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Minutes of the meeting of Chidham & Hambrook Parish Council  
In the Chidham Village Hall on Thursday 15 November 2018 at 7:00pm  

 
    
Present  Cllr A Collins Cllr M Gilby 
 Cllr G Hyde   Cllr I Littlefield 
 Cllr P MacDougall (Chairman) Cllr J Sheppard 
 Cllr J Towers (Vice-Chairman)  
   
In attendance Bambi Jones, Clerk and RFO  
 
  
Part I 
 

0117-18 Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs C Archer and R Perri. 
 

0118-18  Declarations of Interest and Granting of Dispensations: 
No declarations of interest or dispensation requests were received. 
 

0119-18 Public Open Forum 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

0120-18 Vision for Business Plan 
 The Chairman reported back on the informal meeting of parish councillors held 

on 6 November 2018 when the business plan and CIL projects were discussed. 
A draft vision had been circulated in advance of this meeting for comment. 
Once agreed the vision would be included in the Council’s Business Plan, 
immediately after the introduction.  
 
IBP/601 would require rewording as follows: Improve public footpaths to give 
residents better access to the countryside, particularly in Hambrook. 
 
The final version of the vision would be on the agenda for the next Parish 
Council meeting on 6 December 2018 for approval. 
 
Resolved that the future Projects, as itemised in the Chidham & Hambrook 
Infrastructure Business Plan (IBP) be inserted into the CDC draft Infrastructure 
Business Plan with just one alteration that IBP 601 (Footways) be made a 
Priority. 
 

0121-18 Any other Business 
Cllr A Collins provided an update on the ELD Harbour Way planning 
application. The CDC lawyer was currently considering a response following 
receipt of the final QC’s decision and he had received an initial response that 
CDC would be minded to refuse the application. Mr Collins had not removed the 
red card as requested by CDC as he was waiting until the full wording of the 
decision was in public. The final decision, should the application be granted, 
would be taken by the Planning Committee on 19 December 2018 under the 
red card process.   

 
Part I of the meeting closed at 19.13pm 


